


 

 
This will be a multi-year programme where each authority will progressively transition to the NTS, 
aligned to their specific circumstances and requirements. The timeframes are still being agreed as part 
of the procurement process, and the draft roadmap shows the first implementation in late 2022; 
however, this is still subject to change.  
 
We expect the first user of the NTS will be Environment Canterbury. It is also planned that all regions 
will have transferred to the NTS before 2026. 
 
With respect to the information that has been withheld, I do not consider there are any other factors 
which would render it desirable, in the public interest, to make the information available. 
 
Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to 
withhold this information. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be located at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
In accordance with Waka Kotahi policy this response will be published on our external website shortly.  
 
If you would like to discuss this reply with Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency, please contact 
Ministerial Services by email to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Charles Ronaldson 
Programme Director, Commercial Projects 
 
 
 




